

 Clerk to Parish:   Tracy Smith, 28 Burnardsfield Road, Colyton, Devon EX24 6PF
Tel: 07792302318.     Email: southleighparishclerk@gmail.com


Minutes of Annual Parish Meeting of Southleigh Parish Council held on Wednesday 19th May 2021 at 8.10 pm in Southleigh Parish Hall. 

PRESENT:  Cllrs J Reed (Chair), Cllrs C Beard (Vice Chair) and Cllr K Luff.
MEMBERS OF PUBLIC:  None
PRESS: None
CLERK IN ATTENDANCE:  T Smith


1. APOLOGIES:  Cllr A Foxwell, Cllr D Selway, Cllr H Parr and Cllr M Hartnell.	
	
 2.	Accepted reports from the following:
	
      	a)      Church – see appendix A
	b)      Southleigh Village Hall – see appendix B
     	c)      District Councillor – See appendix C
	
From these reports clerk is to send correspondence to various people.

3.  To agree any items to be discussed after the public, including the press have been excluded.
    

4. Date of next Annual Parish Meeting to be confirmed.

5. Meeting closed at 8.30pm





Signed …………………………………………………… Date ………………………………













Appendix A

SOUTHLEIGH PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL
REPORT FOR A.G.M. MAY 2021
(January – December 2020)

Southleigh Church started the year as usual with its regular loyal congregation and was looking forward to getting to know our New Rector (Dr. Steven Martin)
We held our January PCC Meeting at Jobblehayes Farm by kind permission of Robin Hartnell and very sadly in February Pat Bates, loyal supporter of Southleigh Church, PCC Member, lost her battle with cancer & passed away. Her funeral service in Southleigh Church early March was one of the last Services before the Church, like all Churches had to be locked following Government Guide Lines due to COVID 19. 
The APCM was not held in April because of the small & mainly Self Isolating PCC with limited Broadband access. This was eventually held in October
In July -Southleigh PCC agreed in line with various restrictions to open the Church on Sundays for quiet private prayer and reflection. It was then agreed to hold an occasional Service, the first Sunday 12th July.
The regular pattern of Services completely changed, no services at Easter just a few people for the Harvest Service, No Remembrance Sunday Service, just over 20 for the Christmas Eve. 
There were no Baptisms or Weddings during this past year.
1 Funeral – Mrs. Pat Bates, Pat & her Husband David lived at Glenfield Southleigh for several years before moving to Whitford, but still choose to come back to Southleigh to attend Church. Pat had been an active Member of the PCC for many years.
Other deaths within the Parish Mrs. Beryl Godfrey Senior from Records Place, Southleigh & Mr. Douglas (Dougie) Sprague who had lived at No. 1 Hillside for over 50 years before moving into Honiton for the last few years of his life
Mrs. Catherine Rosier & Mr. Robin Hartnell still Churchwardens, they make a good team. 
We are very fortunate to have Lynn Loynd as our Treasurer, making an excellent job at keeping the Church Accounts in order, particularly difficult as The Church has not been able to Fund Raise this past year & without the Annual Fayre this is obviously a financial worry. 

A big thank you to all who voluntarily help to maintain the Church & Churchyard. A particular thank you to the Foxwell Family for keeping the Churchyard grass cut so beautifully, as this year with many isolating, furloughed or working from home, walking around the Village, through the Chuchyard became very important.  Also thank you to Roger & Lesley Wisbey Neighbouring Home Owners who cut the hedges, and Graham Barton who whilst furloughed cleared every weed around the Church moat & along the road wall, sanded & repainted the Belfry Door & the Kissing Gate into the adjoining field.
Everyone in Southleigh has a fond regard for the Church & its surroundings.
Marian Barton
Minute Secretary – May 2021

Appendix B

Southleigh Village hall report 2020/2021

Chair person Liz Belither/Vonberg

The hall has seen very little use this year because of the pandemic. Annual income has been reduced too although the Grizzly did provide us with £900 for our manning of the Branscombe water station. No Southleigh Fayre contribution, bingo, whist or dancing ladies bookings, further reduced our income. However our treasurer applied for the village hall community grant so we received £10, 000. There was also a kind £200 donation from the 3 valleys shoot.
The hall has now reached a point when serious work is required....heating and lighting has been checked out by a local trusted electrician and he has itemised the work needed, replacing dangerous over head heaters and ancient fluorescent tubes not to mention illegally placed power points in the kitchen. All needs to be done to satisfy insurers. The chimney is unsafe and we have 3 estimates coming in for that job. Exterior window frames require painting and repair in places, and there is a suspected intermittent drain blockage leading from the toilets.
Villagers have repointed stonework to put a stop to damp which was appearing on the ceiling, there are plans for them to also repair the garage. The garden is mown and tended throughout the year by various volunteers. We had rotten garden fence and posts replaced at the end of the hall garden this year as high winds had flattened it. Many thanks go to the Selway’s for dealing with the hedges on the road and in the car park.

The community has come together well over lockdown and it has become obvious that the hall will be a vital hub when we are liberated......we hope to expand the committee and involve more (younger) people in its upkeep and events.... trying not to loose the momentum of friendship and support that has developed over this time.

 From Liz Belither




Appendix C

Report for Annual Parish Meeting May 2021- Cllr Helen Parr
In May 2020 the council came under new administration, The Democratic Alliance. The DA is a  group made up of councillors from the Independent East Devon Alliance, the Liberal Democrat Party, the Green Party and some independents. It is the largest group on the council, and formed a coalition with the Independent Progressive group to form the administration with a total of 31 councillors. The council has 60 councillors in total. It remains to be seen how stable this alliance is. 
The year has been dominated by work connected to the Coronavirus Pandemic, and all meetings have been virtual meetings, held on Zoom.

1. Coronavirus support
East Devon Coronavirus Community Support Hub was established during the first Lock down to help residents who needed support. It was then re opened in November for the second lockdown.
Government Grants- East Devon District Council has paid out more than £62m in Government grants to local businesses over the last 12 months, to help them through the coronavirus pandemic.
Thousands of businesses in East Devon have benefitted from the Local Restrictions Support Grant (LRSG) and Additional Restrictions Grant (ARG) schemes.
Council staff have been working to process grants as quickly as possible, because they offer a lifeline to many businesses. The grants team are working tirelessly. They have processed around 9,300 applications with more than 8,840 payments made which has presented a huge amount of work.  When a new grant scheme is announced, the district council has to wait for Government guidance and the funding, to set up the new scheme online. This takes time and the council thanks businesses for their patience while the funds are processed, they are being paid as fast as the council can.

2. Grants and support to residents
Thanks to funding provided to the council by the Government and Devon County Council, the authority paid out more than £80,000 in the last three months of 2020 alone, helping 169 residents who have been told to self-isolate through test and trace.
EDDC has also spent more than £96,500 helping hundreds of people through the Covid-19 Hardship Fund, helping residents with utilities bills and food vouchers.
The authority has not only been helping individuals but also community groups who are providing invaluable support to residents.
EDDC has handed out more than £40,000 to more than 26 community groups through its Coronavirus Community Food Fund and the Covid-19 Fund - a joint scheme with Devon County Council which has now re-opened to new applications.

3. The Budget and Council Tax- East Devon District Council agreed a budget which will continue to protect and provide quality front line services, in spite of the challenges of the Covid-19 pandemic.
Council Tax increases £5 for an average Band D property for 2021/22 = less than 10p extra per week.
EDDC’s portion of the annual Council Tax bill for a Band D property will be £151.78 a year = £2.92 a week for all the services it provides.
7p in every pound of the total Council Tax bill goes to the District Council - the rest of the money goes to Devon County Council, Devon and Cornwall Police, Devon and Somerset Fire and Rescue Service and town and parish councils.
The Council gave a huge vote of thanks to the Treasurer for his work in recommending a balanced Budget in these difficult circumstances.

4.Greater Exeter Strategic Plan (GESP)- Shortly after the new Administration came to power, East Devon District Council decided to withdraw from the GESP.
The Council has started to revise the East Devon Local Plan which will guide how the district develops over the next 20 years, what can be built and where. A first public consultation on Issues and Options has just ended.

5. Government House Building requirement- EDDC met this requirement by delivering 2,868 new homes in the last three years including 1,065 in 2019/20- the highest number delivered in a single year in the district since records began.
The majority of these new homes helped local first-time buyers to get on the housing ladder, enabled retired households to downsize and growing families to get the room they needed.
In the 2019/20 period 320 of the homes built were affordable homes.

6. Staff Morale. A report on Staff Morale was recently presented to the Scrutiny Committee, as result of Councillors’ concerns over the long term absence of a senior officer. 
A Staff Survey held Feb 2021 showed there has been a very worrying increase in staff absence from stress, depression and anxiety since the last staff survey, reported in June 2020. 
EDDC staff morale has traditionally been high. In September 2019 the LGA Peer Review said EDDC was an organisation with a ‘strong track record of successful delivery’; ‘strong financial management’; ‘high quality services’ and a ‘hardworking and committed workforce.’ 
In February 2020 EDDC was awarded Platinum level Investors In People Award for being an excellent employer. This is the highest level achievable. EDDC held a Gold Award, the previous highest status, for the last 7 years. 
Councillors were shocked to see that 17% of staff who responded to the survey reported bullying by new councillors; 38% staff stated they were seldom, sometimes, often or always subject to personal harassment in the form of unkind words or behaviour. Micro managing by new councillors / the new political Leadership was also increasing stress
The Chief Executive warned councillors that the council’s reputation as a good employer was at risk and possible legal liabilities over employment based claims might arise.
He will report back to the Scrutiny committee as soon as possible with the results of further work, discussions on the survey data and an action plan.
A breakdown in relationship between councillors and employees could cause the council to become disfunctional.

7. District Council’s Community Buildings Fund- The Community Building Fund is an East Devon District Council grants scheme that has been running for over 14 years. Grants of up to £5,000 help fund projects for village halls, community buildings and community shops such as new or improved toilet facilities, kitchen facilities, roof repairs, heating and new door fixtures. 
Colyford Memorial Hall was granted £4611.68 from the fund to help replace their floor, which is beyond further repair.

8.Virtual Meetings- EDDC lobbied the Government to allow council meetings to continue remotely beyond 6 May, in line with the roadmap out of the national restrictions amid the pandemic.
After 6 May, meetings will not be able to hold meetings remotely, and councils may be forced to restrict the numbers of councillors and public who attend, to adhere to social distancing requirements. 
Arrangements are being made to hold the Annual District Council Meeting at Westpoint which can accommodate 60 Councillors within the distancing rules etc.

9. Public Toilet Review- The Cabinet discussed a report on Public Toilets last night and agreed to Consult Towns and Parishes and Community Groups for their views. Colyton Toilets in Dolphin St Car Park are on the C list, for closure and disposal or demolition. 
https://eastdevon.gov.uk/papers/cabinet/050521bpcabinetcategoryabandcsitesuggestionsv2.pdf
The full report can be seen at-
https://democracy.eastdevon.gov.uk/documents/s12353/Public%20toilet%20review%20-%20Right%20Toilet%20in%20the%20Right%20Place.pdf
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